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President Kathy Ingle called the October 1, 2015 meeting to order at 7:00 pm and President-Elect, Lori Hickok opened with a prayer.
Directors’  Reports:  Mr. Holland , Mr. Hoover, and Coach Countryman
Mr. Holland reported that there will not be a parent bus for the upcoming Cedar Rapids Competition because he was not able to secure a bus driver.

The audition piece for Symphony Band has been posted to Smart Music.

25 students are auditioning for All State in late October and many of those students were participating in an All State Prep night at Dowling on October 1.
Mr. Hoover reported that the marching season is rolling along very nicely. The judges at the recent Pella Competition were very complimentary of this year’s show. The band is incorporating some prop changes this week and adding a few tweaks to the show. The band students this year have a great learning curve and are displaying an amazing work ethic.  Mr. Hoover is very excited about the upcoming Cedar Rapids performance and encouraged parents to come out and support the band that night.

The band performs at 6:45pm on October 10 at the Valley Showdown. The Ankeny performance time the following weekend will be slightly adjusted from what has been posted to accommodate the schedule of an out of town band. 

Chair placement auditions for Concert band will be posted next week so students in the Concert band members should enroll in 9th and 10th grade Concert Band on Smart Music.

The Butterbraid fundraiser kick-off will be Tuesday October 20 during rehearsal time. 

The Seniors and their parents will be recognized during half-time at the football game on October 9, 2015.
Elizabeth Colosimo reported for Color Guard Coach, Angie Countryman that the Color Guard season is going very well.  Mr. Hoover noted that this year’s Color Guard is a very quick study and the members have quickly adjusted to changes in the show as they have occurred during the season.  Some discussion regarding recruitment ideas for the Color Guard ensued.
Drake Concessions- Veronica Degen
Veronica and Paul Degen will be chairing this committee along with Brigid Greening. Sign-ups to work at the Drake University Concessions at the basketball games will be done in mid-October.  This is a fundraiser for the individual band accounts wherein band members and their parents staff the Drake Concessions on the night of the basketball games. The band makes 11% of the concession profits for the evening.  There will be 30 basketball games at which the band will be working (2 of which the band cannot do as a result of conflicts with the school schedule). The money raised by students and parents working the concessions will go into the student band accounts in March.  The workers are asked to wear a Dowling shirt and hat, jeans, and close-toed shoes.  Students and parents with long hair are asked to wear it pulled back.

Treasurer- Veronica Degen
Band account statements will be sent out after the competitions.  If your student account is in arrears you are asked to make a deposit as soon as possible.
Butter Braid Sales- Brigid Greening
The kick-off for this fundraiser is scheduled for Tuesday October, 20, 2015. Sales will begin on that date and order forms are due back by November 5. The Butterbraids will be delivered to school on November 16 and the students can pick them up after school in the cafeteria.  They are a frozen product so students will need to get them to a freezer as soon as possible. New this year will be a 3 pack for $40 which is a savings of $3.00 as compared to buying the Butterbraids individually.  The Butter Braids sell for $14.00 each.  Each student will make a $6.00 per Butterbraid profit which will go directly into the student’s band account.
Chaperone- Ann Spellman
The Committee will be seeking more volunteer chaperones for the upcoming pep band performances at the football games.

 Concert Uniforms- Kathy Ingle on behalf of Madeline Meyer

Fittings for the girls’ uniforms will be next week.  Madeline is looking for someone to shadow her with regard to the concert uniforms and to eventually take over the position.
Deep Maroon- Catherine Fitzpatrick
The Deep Maroon Serenade is scheduled for February 7, 2016.  Because it is scheduled on Super Bowl Sunday, the performance time this year will be 1:30pm to approximately 3:00 pm.  The venue will be the same last year at the West Des Moines Sheraton on University Ave.  The committee is looking for an MC for the event.

Media, Photography, Video and Webmaster –Fritz Nordengren

Mike Hoefing is now shadowing Fritz in anticipation that he will be taking over the website maintenance for next year. The band is utilizing a new webmaster service for the band emails which has enhanced the delivery of information to parents and band members. There is a 60% open rate on the emails which is a very good rate.  The committee has been experimenting with the use of a drone to video the performance from an aerial view.  This has proven to be very helpful to the students in learning and mastering the show.  The drone was recently purchased by the school.  Cindy Seymour and Nicki Michels took great photos at the Pella Competition which can now be found on the Zenfolio site.  Videos from Johnston and Pella have been posted on the website. 

Medical-Gloria Castellano
No Report
Roadies- Dave McCormick 
No Report
Set Crew- Joe Pollpeter and Paul Degen
No Report

Spirit- Elizabeth Colosimo

The committee has made new locker signs each week for the competitions. 
She is working on a “senior spotlight” for the football game on October 9th.

Yard signs & Fall Sports Program-Kathy Ingle on behalf of Julie Blaser

The yard signs have been distributed. The band has a nice spread in the Dowling Fall Sports Program which can be purchased at the stadium at the home football games. 
Secretary- Stephanie Drey
The minutes from the September Booster meeting are posted on the website.
Other Business- A discussion regarding the pros and cons of having the band sit with the student section at the football games as opposed to sitting in the end zone ensued.
Respectfully Submitted,
Stephanie Drey 
October 1, 2015– Meeting Minutes 

